
 

 

 
 

   

 Announcement 

      TO: Monsignor/Clergy/Religious/Parish and Pastoral Staff 

      RE: Clergy Appointments   

   DATE:  3 June 2024 

   (For announcement in parishes on 8-9 June 2024)   

 

Archbishop Mulhall wishes to announce the following appointments effective 15 July 2024: 

 

Rev. Andrew Shim is appointed Pastor of St. John Bosco Parish, Brockville. Father Shim continues 

to be the Pastor of St. Francis Xavier, Brockville. 

Rev. Adaikalaraj Albert is appointed Associate Pastor of St. John Bosco Parish and continues to be 

Associate Pastor of St. Francis Xavier, Brockville. 

Rev. Jacob Chelamootil is appointed Pastor of St. Francis de Sales Parish, Smith Falls and the 

Mission of Blessed Sacrament, Lombardy. 

Rev. Charles McDermott is appointed Pastor of St. Philip Neri Parish, Toledo, and the Mission of St. 

Denis the Areopagite, Athens. 

Rev. Benedict Ubanii, SMMM is appointed Pastor of St. Mark’s Parish, Prescott and Sacred Heart of 

Jesus, Cardinal. 

Rev. Paul Mawalla is appointed Administrator of the Parishes of St. Ann, Merrickville and St. Laurence 

O’Toole, Spencerville. 

Rev. Brent Brennan is appointed Associate Pastor of St. Michael the Archangel Parish, Belleville. 

Rev. Charles Ogbuagu is appointed Administrator of Blessed Sacrament Parish, Amherstview and 

St. Linus, Bath. 

Rev. Anthony Dim, from the Diocese of Orlu, Nigeria, is appointed Associate Pastor of St. John the 

Baptist Parish, Perth, and the cluster of Sacred Heart of Jesus, Lanark and the Missions of St. 

Columbkill, McDonald’s Corner, St. Patrick, Ferguson Falls, and the Parish of St. Bridget, Stanleyville 

and the Mission of St. Vincent de Paul, Bathurst. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Rev. Marcos Pena Portillo, from the Archdiocese of Boston, is appointed Associate Pastor of St.-
Peter-in-Chains, Trenton, for one year. 
 
Rev. Americo Santos completed his one-year term as Administrator of Blessed Sacrament, 
Amherstview, and St. Linus, Bath, and has returned to the Archdiocese of Boston. 
 
Rev. Cyril Duru has returned to the Diocese of Orlu, Nigeria. 
 
A warm welcome to Fathers Dim and Pena Portillo.   
 
Archbishop Mulhall wishes to express his gratitude to Father Santos, Father Duru and all these 
priests for their faithful service.  


